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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 17 March 2021, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Count of Safeguarding concerns and safeguarding enquiries
NSAB members were asked to consider the recently produced guidance around how safeguarding concerns were counted (following previous published guidance on safeguarding enquiries) and some proposals as to how this might be taken forward in Newcastle. The approach to counting concerns was agreed (that this would be done following the local authority determining that the first two parts of the Section 42 criteria had been met) and also that the overall volume of safeguarding adults referrals would continue to be counted for local purposes. A proposal to count whether something was a Section 42 enquiry or not at the end of an enquiry required further discussion and exploration. There were some ongoing regional and national conversations which would also need to be factored in. 


	Strategic Annual Plan 2021-22
A first draft of the strategic annual plan was shared. This included some carry-over items from the previous year’s annual plan which had been impacted by Covid-19. Some of the new objectives were linked to a refocus/recovery after Covid, including reviewing multi-agency policy and procedures in light of some operational changes to practice, reminders about signs and indicators of abuse and neglect and people being open to the possibility that abuse/neglect may have been hidden during lockdowns.  Work around poverty and safeguarding adults would continue and this would link into work underway around financial abuse, as well as an objective around safeguarding and homelessness. The Board would agree the plan at the next meeting and in the meantime consultation would be undertaken with the public. 



	Active Inclusion Service
The NSAB received a presentation on the Active Inclusion Service. This focussed on the partnership and preventative approach to support residents to develop and maintain the foundations for a stable life: somewhere to live; an income; financial inclusion; employment opportunities. The Active Inclusion Service incorporates a wide range of services, including emergency accommodation; advice and assessment to residents at risk of homelessness or rough sleeping; welfare benefits advice; debt advice and budgeting support; supporting vulnerable residents and those with disabilities to find work. The NSAB were reminded that whilst there were some longer terms aims around working together, the main message for members was to promote the comprehensive training, resources and support that the Active Inclusion Service offered so that this knowledge could be used in the safeguarding adults process and potentially reduce risks to adults with care and support needs.


	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 19 May 2021. 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/safeguarding-and-abuse/safeguarding-information-professionals/newcastle-safeguarding-adults-board 
PAGE  
1
OFFICIAL




